
November 2, 2023 

Dear praying friends, 

 Thank you so much for your prayers and support as we travel in God’s business! This is the best and most 
encouraging thing that we could be doing. I am thankful that we have been very busy recently. We have presented 
our ministry to 16 different churches in Illinois, Wisconsin, Tennessee, Kentucky, Georgia, Alabama, and Mississippi 
in the last two months. God has PROVEN to us that He will take care of us no maƩer where we are along the way.  

We have had two churches take us on for support in miraculous ways! In September, I heard of a church 
that our friend and evangelist from our home church Bro. Steve Hart was going to be in for a revival conference. 
We dropped in and had the opportunity to meet the pastor of the host church. Following the service, the pastor 
told us that they had just had an opening for a new missionary and that the Lord laid it on his heart that we should 
be taken on as their missionaries! Glory to God! Then this past month, a church in Utah called asking if we would 
somehow be able to come for their missions conference. Though we were unable, he asked if we would be able to 
send a video of our presentaƟon to their church to show during their conference. The week aŌer their conference, 
the pastor called to inform us that they had taken us on for support! 

 We were privileged to get to see my wife’s former pastor, Pastor Sam Carns, in the Atlanta area where he 
is now pastoring a church-plant. He and the Barnes family took great care of us. They noƟced that we had a leaking 
Ɵre on our car and jumped at the opportunity to help us get it replaced. What an incredible blessing! 

 We were excited to get to see my old youth pastor in Mississippi, Pastor Michael Payton. They are such a 
wonderful and hospitable family! We had just filled up at the gas staƟon and were on our way to the Payton’s 
house for supper when a flashing engine light appeared and the car stopped running. AŌer geƫng it to the 
dealership for repairs, we learned that we had bad gas in the tank that would need to be drained and cleaned. 
Though the repairs were expensive, the church we were visiƟng had been saving up a love offering for the past 
several months that equaled almost the same amount of what we had paid in repairs. God has taken care of all our 
needs! 

Because of God’s faithful provision, we are now at 21% support aŌer only four months on the road. I am 
thankful that this leƩer can be packed with answers to prayer, and I hope it will serve as a reminder to us and to 
you that God will provide for our needs! 

Serving the Lord, 

Brian, Kaitlyn, and Nathan Delaney 
Missionaries to South Korea 


